
From: 'Michael Page' <oakhollowranch@wildblue.net> 
To: <sunrise@aspeneg.com> 
Sent: Thu Jul 31 20:25 
Subject: Fwd: Comments to Sunrise Powerlink Line Project RDEIR/SDEIS 
 
Attn: 
CPUC/BLM 
c/o Aspen Environmental Group 
235 Montgomery Street, Suite 935 
San Francisco, CA 94104 
Fax: (866) 711-3106 
E-mail: sunrise@aspeneg.com 
 
Sub: Comments to the Sunrise Powerlink Project Recirculated Draft EIR / 
Supplemental Draft EIS 
 
Starlight Mountain Estates Owners (SMEO) has two specific comments related 
to the Sunrise Powerlink Project RDEIR/SDEIR: 
 
1) SMEO is pleased to see that their Oak Hollow Road Underground Alternative is now being 
identified as a part of both the Environmentally Superior Northern Alternative and the SDG&E Enhanced 
Northern Route.  The Oak Hollow Road Underground Alternative is much more desirable than the 
original SDG&E Overhead section, which was originally identified through our community. 
   
2) SMEO has reviewed the Sunrise Powerlink Project Recirculated Draft EIR / Supplemental Draft 
EIS, and we believe that there is a typographical error repeated several times on some of the maps and 
Figures.  We found that the map routing key on the bottom of several figures says "Oak Hollow Road 
Alternative, Overhead Portion", when it is called "Oak Hollow Road Underground Alternative" in the text 
of both the RDEIR/SDEIS and the DEIR/DEIS.  We're concerned that this causes confusion as to the 
intent of the Oak Hollow Road Alternative.  There is no "Overhead Portion" in the Alternative.  The 
original SDG&E route included an "Overhead Portion" through Oak Hollow Road.  The specific locations 
in the RDEIR/SDEIS that contained this error are: 
a. NOA, Figure 2, Environmentally Superior Northern Alternative and 
Modified Environmentally Superior Alternative. 
b. Section 5, Figure 5-1, Environmentally Superior Northern Alternative 
and Modified Environmentally Superior Alternative. 
c. Section 5, Figure 5-2, SDG&E Enhanced Northern Route and UCAN 
Modified Southern Route. 
 
Thank you for continuing to carry forward the Oak Hollow Road Underground 
Alternative, and we hope that you agree with our conclusion regarding the 
maps being incorrectly marked. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Michael Page 
Spokesperson for 
Starlight Mountain Estates Owners (SMEO) 
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